







Le Murier : enjoy : grow : achieve Jogether



Dear parents/carers,

It's been a busy first half term to the school year. We have had various in-school residentials and more to come after half term.

This week we have welcomed Fitzgeralds Photographers into school to take individual photographs of all students. Proofs will be sent home with your child after half term, and you will have the option to place an order online. The picture will also be used on the schools database so that staff can recognise students from their photograph. If you have any questions about this please do not hesitate to contact school.

As mentioned we will continue with mufti/non-uniform day Fridays until Christmas. Each Friday your child can wear non-uniform to school should they wish, but it must be appropriate clothing, just a reminder that this shouldn't be very short shorts, pyjamas/onsies, crop tops or ripped clothing. If your child, for whatever reason, prefers to wear their uniform that is equally fine. Also a reminder, for the other school days, please ensure your child is adhering to school policy and wearing the correct uniform.

If you have already paid for your child's contribution towards cookery thank you for doing so. If you have not yet paid for this it would be appreciated if you could pay the £10 by cash, cheque or bank transfer using the following bank details (please put Cookery and your child's name as a reference):

Sort Code: 40-22-25 Account name: Le Murier Account No: 31632604

Next week is half term, we look forward to seeing your child back in school on Monday 30th October. If you would like to make a shoebox for the Rotary Shoebox Scheme please can your child bring this into school on Monday 30th October. We are also asking for a £1 donation towards buying some contents so that students can make up shoeboxes in school.

The next half term will be a busy one with Christmas around the corner. Baubigny PTA are putting on a winter market at St Sampsons High on 10th November 6pm-9pm. There will be over 25 local stall holders selling gifts, a chocolate tombola and licensed bar. More details will be sent closer to the time.

We'd like to share our celebration of a Year 11 student winning the Senior Class of the Young Photographer of the Year. His picture was entitled 'Glass Reflection' and was absolutely stunning! We will have this displayed in the school reception area. There were also three Year 7 students who received accolades and certificates in this competition.

Please note below the additional INSET/teacher training day on 9th February 2024.

Should you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to contact me at headteacher@lemurier.sch.gg



Headteacher

Dates for the diary:

23-27th October Half Term

31st October Herm Ramble for some students

10th November PTA Winter Market

Last day of term 22nd December

Term starts for staff 8th January

9th January Term starts for students

9th February Staff INSET day

12-16th February Half Term



Le Murier, Rue Des Dol. St Sampson, Guernsey



office@lemurier.sch.gg



01481 226660



https://

www.facebook.com/ lemu-

<u>rierschool</u>